Education HR Network

Confidential Minutes

26 February 2015
IN ATTENDANCE

Susan White 




London Borough of Barnet

Deborah Shaw



London Borough of Barnet

Alison Bell




London Borough of Brent

Wendy Croft




London Borough of Bromley

Sheila Collins



London Borough of Bromley

Kevin Collins




London Borough of Camden

Cathy Brearley



London Borough of Croydon

Mark Nelson (Chair)



London Borough of Ealing

Jackie Bourchier (Minutes)


London Borough of Ealing

Bev Banks




London Borough of Enfield

Teressa Hennessy



London Borough of Harrow

Louise Howard



London Borough of Havering

Peter Furness



Schools HR Co-operative (Hillingdon)

Ohifeme Ohiosimuan


London Borough of Hounslow

Alan Grant




London Borough of Islington
Claire Cobbold



London Borough of Lambeth

Tony Treacy 




London Borough of Lewisham

Val Butler




London Borough of Merton
Chris French




London Borough of Newham

Vivienne Peters 



London Borough of Redbridge

Joan Forrest




London Borough of Southwark

Margaret Zietz



London Borough of Sutton
Dawn Reilly




London Borough of Tower Hamlets

Monty Monaghan



London Borough of Tower Hamlets

C Reid




London Borough of Waltham Forest

Brendan Ryan



DfE & London Borough of Wandsworth
Elin Jones




DfE

William Thursfield



DfE

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Angela Huggett (Bromley), Julie Chow, Pete Gaskin (Wandsworth), Anita Jermyn (LGA).
1.   
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and noted.
2.   
MATTERS ARISING

       
None.
3.
Childcare Disqualification Regulations – Latest Position – Live Issues and Feedback 
Mark Nelson (MN) reported that the DfE have held a number of meetings with stakeholders where the remit was to review the guidance on the Childcare Disqualification Regulations.  MN now has a copy of the draft ‘reviewed’ guidance and his initial thoughts were that the guidance was about 25% better than the previous guidance and it did address some issues/concerns.  MN mentioned that in the revised guidance the DfE have said that there isn’t a requirement to sign a declaration, as this is not the only way of finding out this information.  MN thinks this is slightly worrying and has gone back to them saying that many LAs have dealt with the regulations by using a declaration form.  
Not everyone at the network meeting had seen the draft revised guidance.  Alan Grant (AG) said it was more helpful as it clarified who should be checked but it still didn’t answer all questions.
Brendan Ryan (BR, DfE) said that he had attended one of the stakeholder meetings and it reinforced the lack of clarity!  The draft revised guidance was now vastly improved.  He said the revised guidance should be published within the next two weeks and that a FAQ document should come out soon after this, which would help to make things clearer.  The revised guidance no longer mentions ‘suspension’.
Most of the network have already issued guidance to their schools based on the original guidance.  Where LAs have chosen to use a declaration form, some LAs have based their form on the National Day Nursery Association’s form.  The network discussed how Trade Unions were approaching these regulations and how they were advising their members.  MN said that it was a statutory requirement to comply with these regulations and if schools didn’t comply they would be failing in their safeguarding duty.  It is not a statutory requirement to record this compliance/check on the SCR, but some LAs are advising schools to record it on the SCR as ‘good practice’.
Members of the network then went on to give examples of live issues and of where it was unclear what to do and whether the regulations would apply in certain situations.  Many schools were asking all their staff to sign a declaration form to make sure all situations were covered.  There were also discussions about how Ofsted would downgrade a school if they were not complying with the legislation and also about sending guidance to Secondary schools, in case of outreach work or visits etc.

No-one at the network meeting had come across cases where the waiver had been declined.  Everyone agreed that it would be useful to get from Ofsted, the number of applications it received for requests for a waiver and how many had been granted waivers or not.  MN said he would try and see if he could get information from Ofsted.  ACTION MN.
There were discussions about what to do in the case of volunteers and governors.  The guidance does cover what to do regarding governors and volunteers.

4.
LGA Update

There was no LGA update as Anita Jermyn was not at the meeting and had sent her apologies.
5.
Borough & DfE Items

Question
London Living Wage update – how LAs are managing this (Schools HR Co-operative)

Response
When looking at the LLW only the base wage is taken into account and not additional payments.  LAs are commending to schools & acadamies that they should apply the LLW when setting grades/salaries.


Question

Teachers Salary Progression – a sense check with colleagues on introduction of no automatic progression.  Trade Unions reaction to non progression but not in capability proceedings, as allowed in STPCD (Camden).

Response

BR said that across the country there had been very few cases of non progression and very few appeals.  BR went on to talk about a number of standout schools and what had happened and how the situation was managed.
William Thursfield (DfE) explained how they have been doing some informal ‘Data intelligence gathering’, to get a national picture about pay progression and looking at whether there has been innovative use of the pay-scales.  They are now looking at how to gather more data.
Headteachers’ salaries and salary increases were discussd.

BR asked if Kevin Collins (Camden) would send him a copy of the letter he had received.

7.
Any Other Business

MN had received another request for academies to join our network.  The overall answer from the Network was no.  MN to go back to Paul Tunicliffe from Harris Federation.  ACTION MN.
The ‘Workload Challenge” was discussed.

Louise Howard (Havering) agreed to feedback at the next network meeting about ‘National Headteacher Standards’ following their day with ‘Educate’ in April.
9.
Date of next meeting
Thursday 4 June 2015  (10 am to 12.30).

 [image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
PAGE  
3

